
 

 

Volume 30, Issue 30, 19th September, 2025 

 RESPECT        RESPONSIBILITY       HONESTY 

 

From the Principal 

Acknowledgement of Country 

 
On behalf of the staff and students of Marong Primary School,  we would like to acknowledge the 

Dja Dja Wurrung as the Traditional Custodians of the land that we are on and pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  We are grateful to learn, play, and grow, surrounded by 

the plants, animals & waterways that the Djaara people have watched over and cared for, over 

thousands of years. 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

 

Have a safe term break. 

On behalf of our school, I would like to wish all our wonderful families a safe and happy 

school term break. This has been a short albeit busy term, and I am sure our students (and 

teachers) are looking forward to a much-deserved break from their classroom routine. I do 

hope our families can spend some quality time together and enjoy the term break. 

 

 

 

 

      September  October 

19th Term 3 Ends 6th First Day of Term 4 

  8th  School Council Review  

  14th-17th Glasses for Kids 

  24th Spring Sports @ Bridgewater (grades 3-

  27th-30th Grade 5/6 Camp  

  29th  Bendigo Public Holiday 

    

https://www.marongps.vic.edu.au/ 



 

 

End of Term 3 -TODAY 

A reminder to parent and carers that Term 3 ends today, Friday 19th September.  

Students will be dismissed at 2:30pm. Term 4 will resume on Monday 6th October. 

 

 

Have a safe term break. 

On behalf of our school, I would like to wish all our wonderful families a safe and happy 

school term break. This has been a short albeit busy term, and I am sure our students (and 

teachers) are looking forward to a much-deserved break from their classroom routine. I do 

hope our families can spend some quality time together and enjoy the term break. 

 

Term 4 Acting Principal 

Recently Mr Jeffrey informed our school community that he will soon relinquish his position 

as principal of Marong Primary School and transition into a much-deserved retirement. I am 

pleased to inform our families that after an expression of interest and interview process; I 

have been afforded the opportunity to continue in the acting principal role until the end of 

the year. I would like to take this opportunity thank Mr Jeffery for the amazing contribution 

his has made to Marong Primary School over his 30 years at the helm and look forward to 

celebrating the impact he has made at our school community soon. 

 

Emergency Management Planning  

As per DET guidelines we have recently reviewed and updated our school’s emergency 

management plan for 2025/26. Our school plans for a range of hazards, such as bushfire, se-

vere weather, medical emergencies, loss of essential services, snakes and school bus break-

downs to name a few of the risks. We develop specific response procedures to address 

these risks and regularly conduct lockdown and/or evacuation drills, to ensure our core pro-

cedures well-rehearsed and understood by staff and students. If we enact our emergency 

management plan, we will notify you through one or all the following communication chan-

nels, these include: SENTRAL for parents’ app notification, our school website and our school 

Facebook page, with updates on our actions. If there is anything we need you to do, we will 

let you know. During emergencies, we will work with emergency services and the Depart-

ment of Education for safety advice and support to guarantee the safety of our students and 

staff. 

 

School Council 

A reminder to school council members, our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 8th Oc-

tober. 

 

Divisional Athletics  

Well done to those eight students who competed in the Divisional Athletics on Monday 

15th September. Students represented our school well and all students performed exception-

ally well on the day. Well done to Zayde Williams and Arlie Flood who came 2nd in long jump 

and hurdles. They have now qualified to the next stage at the Bendigo Athletics track on Oc-

tober 13th. A big thankyou to all parents for transporting your child to and from the event.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Grade Prep & 1 
This week in Sounds-Write, the Preps have been working on Unit 11, 

learning the spelling <wh> for /w/. They have practised building and 

reading new words and were also introduced to the high-frequency 

words what, where, and who. 

The Grade 1s have moved on to Unit 16, exploring the sound /s/ and 

the different spellings it can have, including <s, ss, st, c, ce, se, sc>. Stu-

dents have been experimenting with these spellings through word 

building, games, and sentence writing.  

In Writing, we continued working on information reports. This week 

our focus was on dogs. As a class, we researched some interesting dog 

facts and then discussed the important features an information report, 

such as a title, information about the topic and pictures.  

In Math, we are learning to recognise, name, describe, sort and com-

pare the values of Australian money. Students have been practising 

counting and making small collections using coins. We are also learn-

ing how to order and add small collections of Australian money to help 

build our real-life maths skills. 

 

We have had another fantastic term of learning and fun. Students 

should be very proud of their hard work. We hope you enjoy a well-

earned break and look forward to an exciting Term 4! 

  

Mrs Cook, Jess, Miss Maddern, Mr Riordan, Miss Williams, Seb, Brandi, 

Christine and Jai. 



 

 

Grade 2/3 
This week in Literacy, students put the finishing touches on their ex-

planation texts. They planned and wrote introductions, developed 

body paragraphs, and completed strong conclusions. Using a success 

criteria checklist, students edited and revised their writing before 

adding images or diagrams to support their explanations. 

A highlight this term has been the students’ engagement with reading 

fluency. A new addition to our program, Readers Theatre, proved espe-

cially popular. Students enjoyed practising how to read clearly, use ex-

pression, project their voices, and work as a team while building confi-

dence and keeping a steady pace. One student even shared that they 

enjoyed Readers Theatre as much as having free time in class! 

In Mathematics, students explored fractions by identifying half of a 

collection and writing unit fractions of shapes. They reviewed how to 

share collections equally, organised objects into arrays, and learned 

how arrays can be used to show halves. Students also discussed why 

some collections cannot be divided evenly, identified equal and une-

qual parts of shapes, and practised writing fractions for shaded parts. 

Our integrated topic focused on the question: How do rivers support 

wildlife? Students learned that rivers provide habitats for fish and oth-

er aquatic animals, while the trees along the banks are home to in-

sects, birds, reptiles, and mammals. They also discovered that some 

rivers, like the Mackenzie River, offer only a temporary home for mi-

grating birds during the summer months. 

To all our students, we can’t wait to see you back next term. Wishing 

you a safe, happy, and fun-filled holiday. enjoy your well-earned break! 



 

 

Grade 2/3 continued…. 
BILLABONG RANCH SCHOOL CAMP 

Our upcoming camp at Billabong Ranch promises to be an ex-

citing and memorable experience for our Grade 2 students. 

Over the two days, students will take part in hands-on activi-

ties such as horse grooming, farm walks, bouldering, and en-

joying a campfire together. Camp is a wonderful opportunity 

for students to build independence, strengthen friendships, 

and develop new skills in a fun and supportive environment. 

We are really looking forward to sharing this adventure with 

them! 

  

Please find an overview of the camp information below. 

Who: Grade 2 students 

What: Grade 2 camp 

Where: Billabong Ranch 

When: Thursday 23rd and Friday 24th of October 

Cost: $250 per student ($40 deposit) via the OKR app 



 

 

Grade 6 
This term has been a little different in the Grade Six room, with Miss O 

away. We were fortunate to have both Mrs Maher and Mrs Eaton step in 

and guide our learning, and the students have adapted wonderfully to the 

changes. 

Our inquiry focus has been countries around the world. Students have 

been busy researching, reporting, and diving into the food, culture, and 

traditions of different nations. Alongside this, we’ve continued to build 

strong literacy skills through weekly handwriting, spelling, grammar, and 

etymology sessions. 

In maths, the focus has been on BODMAS and data, where students have 

enjoyed applying their knowledge to real-world problems. 

Book Week was a highlight, with everyone creating their own costumes 

and celebrating the joy of reading together. Each week we’ve also includ-

ed a hands-on activity to make learning engaging and fun for all. 

Beyond the classroom, Marc has continued to run his woodworking group, 

and I have led the high school transition program. Through this, students 

have explored the differences between primary and high school, learned 

how timetables work, and openly discussed the feelings that come with 

such a big change. 

Our specialist program this term has included dance, ICT, art, and science 

– always a favourite part of the week! 

Looking ahead, next term will be an exciting and special one – our last ev-

er of primary school. We have so much to look forward to, including: 

• Camp 

• High school transition activities 

• Big Day Out 

• Puberty sessions 

• Spring sports 

Graduation 

I am so proud of how resilient and adaptable the Grade Six students have 

been during this tricky term. We are all looking forward to welcoming 

Miss O back on the very first day of Term Four and making the most of our 

final term together. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


